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December 4, 1990 

GALLON PRESENI'ED GOLD STAR AW ARD: Dennis Gallon, 
associate vice president of instruction for the arts and sciences, 
was presented the Board of Trustees Gold Star Award. This award 
was given to Gallon in recognition of his outstanding efforts in 
editing a national report by AACJC's Urban Commission entitled 
"Regaining the Edge in Urban Education: Mathematics and 
Science." The report has been featured in several educational 
journals, including The College Times. 

UNITED WAY CAMPAIGN ON THE RIGIIT TRACK: Joan Hill, 
provost of South Campus, and this year's chairperson for the 
United Way Campaign, gave a rousing report on the success oft · 
year's drive. A total of $58,747 has been reported as of this date, 54 
percent increase over last year, and double the amount raised in 
1986. A representative of the United Way remarked that this year's 
total goal for the city's educational institutions of $118,000 is well on 
the way to being met, thanks to almost half that goal already raised 
by FCCJ. Plaques were then presented to the campus coordinators 
who assisted Hill in the campaign. An award for the highest 
percentage of contributions over goal was given to Open Campus. 
North Campus had the highest percentage of participation, and the 
career employees were recognized for the highest average 
contribution. The students at South Campus received an award for 
the most effective campaign, lauding the success of their Bovine 
Biscuit Bonanza, which raised in excess of $650. (See the next issue 
of Outlook for a complete story on the campaign). 

The January Board meeting will be held Tuesday, January 15, 11:00 
a .m., in the fourth floor Board Room of the Martin Center for 
College Services. Please note that this is the third Tuesday of the 
month instead of the usual meeting date of the second Tuesday. 




